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Mr  President,
Poland thanks Zambia for the presentation of its national report, which indicates progress in implementing the recommendations from Zambia’s previous review. 
We acknowledge measures that Zambia has taken to promote and protect the rights of persons with disabilities and welcome the announcement of the government’s plans to formally abolish the death penalty.
In the spirit of constructive dialogue, Poland recommends Zambia to: 

1) intensify efforts to formally abolish the death penalty, by ratification of the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights as well as amending the Penal Code and the Criminal Procedure Code;
2) take measures to amend the Constitution in order to include economic, social and cultural rights;
3) develop a national strategy for the inclusion of children with disabilities, as well as operationalize the Persons with Disabilities Act by finalizing and implementing the statutory instruments on education, health, labour and transportation;

4) ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.
We wish the delegation of Zambia a successful UPR.

Thank you.
